## Centerville Municipal Waterworks Board of Trustees Regular Meeting Monday, July 14, 2025

The Centerville Municipal Waterworks Board of Trustees met for their regular meeting on July 14, 2025, at 11:00 a.m. at Centerville City Hall.

The meeting was called to order and roll taken by Board Chairman Bill Milani. Present were Cindy Sherrard, Christina Laurson, Bill Milani, Ryan Stober and Richard Turner. Also in attendance was City Administrator Jason Fraser, Public Works Director Steve Hawkins, Hall Engineering Company President Nancy Buss, and Customer Service Representatives Shayleigh McCoy and Emily Deahl.

Motion by Stober, seconded by Turner to approve the agenda. Vote: All ayes. Motion passed.

Motion by Turner, seconded by Stober to approve the minutes of the June 9th, 2025, regular meeting. Vote: All ayes. Motion passed.

Motion by Turner, seconded by Sherrard to approve the financial reports. Vote: All ayes. Motion passed.

Motion by Turner, seconded by Laurson to approve vouchers/expenditures of \$170,680.44. Vote: All ayes. Motion passed.

Public Works Director's Report was given.

Billing Clerk's report was given.

Turner motioned, Stober seconded, to approve Res 2025-0005, Transferring funds from Water Utility to Water Improvement for FY25. Roll Call Vote: Ayes: Turner, Stober, Sherrard, and Laurson. Nays: None. Motion carried.

Hall Engineering Company President Nancy Buss gave a brief presentation of qualifications.

An update regarding the utility billing transitional phase was given. Customers will begin receiving notifications in July.

Motion by Laurson, seconded by Stober to adjourn at 11:16 a.m. Vote: All ayes. Motion passed.

The next regular meeting will be August 11, 2025, at 11:00 a.m.

Emily Deahl Customer Service Representative